
 
	
	

Police	Advisory	Committee	Meeting	
September	14,	2005	

 
__	Lucinda	Aborn			__	Rocky	Bonura	 _x_	Michael	D’Amico			_x_	Patricia	Gebert		
__	Barbara	Grover			_x_	Kirk	Johnston	 __	Leo	Middleton			__	Terry	Newman	
_x_	Leni	Sequitin	for	Ms.	Aborn		__	Angie	Snider	 _x_	Dal	Toruno	 	
__	Harold	Tyler	 __	ASO	Representative	–	Julie	Dinh	
 
Because	the	number	of	committee	members	in	attendance	did	not	make	a	quorum,	the	
meeting	was	an	informational	meeting	only.	
	
Fall	Semester	Parking	
This	semester	has	been	the	best	for	parking	situations.		There	have	been	no	complaints	from	
faculty	and	staff.		Parking	fills-up	to	capacity	around	10:30	am.		Parking	isn’t	a	problem	at	night.					
	
Construction	Update	
The	Humanities	complex	construction	zone	at	Admin	Way	(Crenshaw	Blvd.)	is	in	place.	There	
have	been	two	accidents	where	the	netting	was	ripped	and	poles	were	damaged.	Construction	
is	scheduled	to	take	18	months.		Hazardous	abatement	begins	in	two	weeks,	and	demolition	is	
scheduled	for	November/December.	
	
Ground	breaking	for	a	new	parking	structure	which	will	be	constructed	at	the	softball	field	is	
scheduled	for	June	2006.	The	structure	will	be	five	stories,	which	is	the	same	height	as	the	
Marsee	Auditorium.		There	will	be	approximately	1,200	parking	stalls.		Parking	in	Lot	H	will	be	
lost;	however,	the	north	soccer	field	will	be	converted	into	student	parking.		After	the	third	
week	of	the	semester,	parking	should	be	sufficient.			
	
Recent	Crime	Incidents	
There	was	a	break-in	at	the	Fine	Arts	Division	Office.		Someone	scaled	the	ledge	on	the	north	
side	of	the	Fine	Arts	building	and	entered	the	dean’s	office	by	breaking	the	window.	It	has	been	
observed	that	faculty	in	the	Fine	Arts	area	leave	doors	unlocked.		Two	areas	which	need	to	be	
more	security	conscious	are	Humanities	and	Fine	Arts.	
	
Drop-In	Hour	at	Special	Resource	Center	
Kirk	Johnston	held	a	morning	and	afternoon	Drop-In	Hour	at	the	Special	Resource	Center.		Kirk	
was	there	to	answer	any	questions	students	might	have	about	parking	and	police	services.	It	
was	successful	and	will	be	held	again	in	the	future.	
	
The	meeting	ended	at	2:05	p.m.		The	next	meeting	is	scheduled	for	November	9,	2005	at	1:30	
p.m.	in	the	President’s	Board	Room.	
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